DUNHAM AND DISTRICT VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE
MINUTES 
Meeting held on Monday, 10 October, 2016 at 7.00 pm 

 
Present		Lyn Sharpe - Chair
		Paul Marsh – Vice Chair
		Neville Leach – Treasurer
		Stephanie Claughton – Secretary
		Mo Starmer
		Jane Starmer
		Di Edwards
		Gary Cuckson 
		Muriel Waldron
		Mavis Gallery
		Katherine Watkinson
		
Apologies		None

66.16  	Minutes of Last Meeting 
Minutes of the Last Meeting were approved and singed by the Chair. 
67.16	Matters Arising
LS outlined plans concerning the No Smoking Signs and proposed outside smoking area.  It was agreed to obtain more signs and for GC and PM to erect a smoking shelter/canopy to the left of the front door to the Hall.  This work to be carried out as a matter of urgency.  All the Committee were in agreement that this should go ahead as soon as possible.
Dog Fouling Signs.  KW presented the signs for placement around the Village Hall.  LS agreed to erect the signs along with GC and PM.
Fire Inspection Report. SC passed around the letter which briefly explained the result of a recent Fire Inspection.  There followed discussion concerning the immediate requirements and it was agreed by the Committee that the work should take place as a matter of urgency.  Copy of the letter attached.  It is to be noted that a complete Fire Inspection Report is being held by LS and action will be recorded within the report.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Tree Quotation.  Informed the Committee about a tree quotation received from Viking Trees and Gardens the total quote amounted to £750.00 + VAT.  There followed a detailed discussion about the work involved and although it was agreed generally that the quote was good, it was felt that this time may prove to be unrealistic in view of the amount of work required as a result of the Fire Inspection.  SC was requested to write to Viking Trees and Gardens explaining this and suggestion that a review take place in the Spring of 2017.  All the Committee were in agreement.

68.16	Maintenance
Front Door.  PM was requested to chase up the quotation for the front door as a matter of urgency.
Door Strip.  PM to carry out this work as soon as possible.
69.16	New Kitchen
SC stated that she was awaiting a new plan for the kitchen which also was taking into account the requirements outlined in the Fire Inspection Report.  It is hoped these plans will be available soon and a meeting of the relevant members of the Committee will be called at that time.		
70.16	Finance
NL submitted the following report for October 2016.
Current Account	£15,064.73		
Reserve Account	£9373.81			
New Build Account	£  990.54
Income and Expenditure for September 2016 as follows:-
Income			£1764.00
Expenditure		£  669.17			
NL reported he had contacted Robin Hood Energy and at the present time they were unable to quote electrical prices to us (being classed as a business).  However, as soon as the company had worked out a price regime for business consumers they would be happy to quote at that time.
71.16	Forthcoming Events
22 October – Brass Band Concert – KW reported that the sale of tickets was proving to be difficult and asked the Committee to help.  All in agreement.  
29 October – Halloween Parties – DE reported all going very well.  After a short discussion volunteers to assist in dressing the Hall agreed dates.
Panto -  February 2017 – SC requested DE to check the stage and set build date with the Dance Group on Wednesday, 1 February, 2017.
72.16	Items for Next Agenda
		Forthcoming Events – Christmas Fayre, Xmas Party, Tree Lighting, Panto.
73.16	Date and time of next meeting,
		The next meeting will be held on Monday, 7 November at 7.00 p.m.
		 

		Meeting closed at 8.40 p.m.




		




		
		
	
	
		





	
		
		





 
